
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 5 MAY 2009

EX.090/09
ICT SHARED SERVICES STRATEGY



(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Learning and Development

Subject Matter

Mr S Kirkpatrick, the Shared IT Service Manager (Designate) reported (CORP.12/09) on the ICT Shared Services Strategy.  He informed Members that by adopting a single ICT Strategy across both Allerdale and Carlisle Councils the efficiencies in both operational and investment terms envisaged in the original business case for the service could be facilitated.  He added that the ownership of the ICT strategy upon approval by both Councils would move to the ICT Strategic Board and the Joint Operational Board.

Mr Kirkpatrick added that the Shared Strategy had been considered by ICT staff, the Project Board and had been signed off by the relevant Director in the Allerdale Borough Council.  

The Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure queried how the City Council or Allerdale Borough Council would be able to have input into discussions on wider ICT issues.  The Director of Corporate Services commented that the Joint Operational Board would be able to submit views/comments on issues and would be able to report back to their respective authorities.

Summary of options rejected

Nil

DECISION

1.
That subject to the inclusion in the ICT Shared Service Strategy of a section to clarify the way in which authorities could submit views on wider ICT developments or receive back information on wider ICT developments via the Joint Operations Board, the Strategy be approved for consultation.

2.
That the report, as amended, be referred to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee for their consideration.

Reasons for Decision

The approval of the ICT Strategy will give direction to the new ICT Service and enable it to operate across both Councils as a single service.







